
Ladies	Association	of	St.	Johns	Golf	Club	 	 	 	 		 	

General	Meeting	Minutes		
Thursday,		October	7,	2021	

Call to Order  	
Jane Veling, President, called the mee4ng to order at 1:00 p.m. A quorum was confirmed present (17).  	
Present were President Jane Veling, Treasurer Marcia Esche, and Tournament Chair Lorie Burningham.   

Wes Tucker, our course pro, presented informa4on on the redesign and renova4ons to be made from 
January through October, 2022.  We will be losing holes #12 and 15.  Cart paths will be built around the 
en4re course.  New carts have been budgeted with lithium baTeries; there will be no rain covers for 
clubs because of the expense.  Any ques4ons about the course maintenance should be directed to 
Anthony Baur, Golf Course Superintendent.  A disk golf course will be incorporated in the new design.	

Secretary’s Report  	
President Veling asked if the minutes from May 27, 2021 be read. Peggy Paige made a mo4on that the 
reading of previous minutes be approved as submiTed.   Marcia Esche seconded this mo4on.   All 
approved.   

Treasurer’s Report  	
Marcia Esche presented the treasurer’s report.  We have a balance of $2354.55 currently in our account, 
which has been moved to South State Bank. We have 47 members, with Ann Murray as our latest. 	

Vice President’s Report 	
Lenore Allen was not present.  President Veling reported other new members since May:  Barbara 
DeBee, Barbara Devine, Kim Jacomo, Denise Kelly, Mimi Lenio, Janet Estey, and Carol Crane.  	

President's Report   
Jane Veling announced that our starter, Jack Chapman is re4ring a_er today, which is also his birthday.  A 
card was passed around for members to sign; a $25.00 gi_ card will be given as a par4ng gi_.	

Tournament Chair Report  	
Lorie Burningham had no new report. 

Commi;ee Reports  
• Rules-Linda	Heinke	was	not	present;	she	asked	that	we	play	ready	golf.	
• Handicap-Mary	Ellen	Bear	reminded	us	to	sign	and	attest	the	scorecards,	comparing	hole	by	

hole.		Members	must	enter	their	own	scores	on	days	other	than	Thursday	play.	
• Interclub-Anita	 Kommnick	 was	 not	 present;	 she	 is	 very	 good	 about	 sending	 emails	 with	

information	about	tournaments.	
• Sunshine-Nancy	Buettner	needs	to	be	notiPied	if	any	get	well	or	sympathy	cards	need	to	be	

sent.		She	will	send	birthday	greetings	from	LASJGC.	
• Birdie	 tree-In	 Linda	 Heinke’s	 absence,	 President	 Veling	 reported	 that	 this	 will	 continue	

through	the	end	of	our	year,	regardless	of	the	course	played.	
• Ringer	Board-Florence	Marquis	was	not	present.	 	 The	Ringers	 contest	will	 continue	until	

December.		It	will	be	posted	monthly.	
• Social-Donna	Craig	will	report	on	the	Christmas	party	after	she	hears	from	Patty	Lamy.	



• Website-Janis	Croft	will	try	to	set	up	the	website	so	members	can	form	groups	to	golf	at	a	
course.			

• Summer	 Team—Anita	 Kommnick	 and	 Janis	 Croft	will	 be	 looking	 for	 a	 club	 to	 participate	
with.	

New Business   
Marcia Esche presented the 2021-2022 budget.  Peggy Paige made a mo4on to approve; Diane Grundy 
seconded.  All approved. 

A discussion was held regarding possible alternate golf courses to play during January-October, 2022.  
President Veling will report on the results. 

Mo@on to Adjourn  
The mee4ng adjourned at 2:45 pm.	
 	
Respeccully submiTed, Diane Grundy.


